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or reclassification petition subject to
this part that the applicant or FDA re-
lies on to establish that the product is
effective (including studies that show
equivalence to an effective product) or
that make a significant contribution to
the demonstration of safety. An appli-
cant may consult with FDA as to
which clinical studies constitute ‘‘cov-
ered clinical studies’’ for purposes of
complying with financial disclosure re-
quirements.

(f) Significant payments of other sorts
means payments made by the sponsor
of a covered study to the investigator
or the institution to support activities
of the investigator that have a mone-
tary value of more than $25,000, exclu-
sive of the costs of conducting the clin-
ical study or other clinical studies,
(e.g., a grant to fund ongoing research,
compensation in the form of equipment
or retainers for ongoing consultation
or honoraria) during the time the clini-
cal investigator is carrying out the
study and for 1 year following the com-
pletion of the study.

(g) Applicant means the party who
submits a marketing application to
FDA for approval of a drug, device, or
biologic product. The applicant is re-
sponsible for submitting the appro-
priate certification and disclosure
statements required in this part.

(h) Sponsor of the covered clinical study
means the party supporting a particu-
lar study at the time it was carried
out.

§ 54.3 Scope.
The requirements in this part apply

to any applicant who submits a mar-
keting application for a human drug,
biological product, or device and who
submits covered clinical studies. The
applicant is responsible for making the
appropriate certification or disclosure
statement where the applicant either
contracted with one or more clinical
investigators to conduct the studies or
submitted studies conducted by others
not under contract to the applicant.

§ 54.4 Certification and disclosure re-
quirements.

For purposes of this part, an appli-
cant must submit a list of all clinical
investigators who conducted covered
clinical studies to determine whether

the applicant’s product meets FDA’s
marketing requirements, identifying
those clinical investigators who are
full-time or part-time employees of the
sponsor of each covered study. The ap-
plicant must also completely and accu-
rately disclose or certify information
concerning the financial interests of a
clinical investigator who is not a full-
time or part-time employee of the
sponsor for each covered clinical study.
Clinical investigators subject to inves-
tigational new drug or investigational
device exemption regulations must
provide the sponsor of the study with
sufficient accurate information needed
to allow subsequent disclosure or cer-
tification. The applicant is required to
submit for each clinical investigator
who participates in a covered study, ei-
ther a certification that none of the fi-
nancial arrangements described in § 54.2
exist, or disclose the nature of those
arrangements to the agency. Where the
applicant acts with due diligence to ob-
tain the information required in this
section but is unable to do so, the ap-
plicant shall certify that despite the
applicant’s due diligence in attempting
to obtain the information, the appli-
cant was unable to obtain the informa-
tion and shall include the reason.

(a) The applicant (of an application
submitted under sections 505, 506, 507,
519(k), 513, or 515 of the Federal Food,
Drug, and Cosmetic Act, or section 351
of the Public Health Service Act) that
relies in whole or in part on clinical
studies shall submit, for each clinical
investigator who participated in a cov-
ered clinical study, either a certifi-
cation described in paragraph (a)(1) of
this section or a disclosure statement
described in paragraph (a)(3) of this
section.

(1) Certification: The applicant cov-
ered by this section shall submit for all
clinical investigators (as defined in
§ 54.2(d)), to whom the certification ap-
plies, a completed Form FDA 3454 at-
testing to the absence of financial in-
terests and arrangements described in
paragraph (a)(3) of this section. The
form shall be dated and signed by the
chief financial officer or other respon-
sible corporate official or representa-
tive.
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